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NAPA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Board Agenda Letter 

TO: Board of Supervisors 

FROM: Rick Marshall for Steven Lederer - Director of Public Works 
Public Works 

REPORT BY: Anthony Morales, Associate Engineer - (707) 259-8373 

SUBJECT: Amendment No. 1 to Professional Services Agreement with Garcia and Associates to implement 
the Cultural Resources Data Recovery Plan for the Oakville Bridge Replacement Project, RDS 
05-05 

RECOMMENDATION 

Director of Public Works requests approval of and authorization for the Chairman to sign Amendment No.1 to an 
agreement (formerly AUD 8086) with Garcia and Associates to formally incorporate California Department of 
Transportation (Caltrans) Local Assistance Procedures Manual provisions for the Oakville Bridge Replacement 
Project, RDS 05-05 in Napa County. 

 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

On March 18, 2014, the Board of Supervisors awarded Agreement No. 8086 in the amount of $230,025 to Garcia 
and Associates of San Anselmo, California to implement the Cultural Resources Data Recovery Plan for the 
Oakville Cross Road Bridge Replacement Project, RDS 05-05. The Request for Qualifications stipulated that the 
Oakville Cross Road Bridge Replacement Project is funded by the FHWA HBBR (Highway Bridge Replacement) 
program. This amendment clarifies that this project is funded by FHWA funds and formally incorporates California 
Department of Transportation (Caltrans) Local Assistance Procedures Manual provisions. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT 

 
 

Is there a Fiscal Impact? No 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT 



ENVIRONMENTAL DETERMINATION: The proposed action is not a project as defined by 14 California Code of 
Regulations 15378 (State CEQA Guidelines) and therefore CEQA is not applicable. 

 

BACKGROUND AND DISCUSSION 

In order to implement the Cultural Resources Data Recovery Plan for the Oakville Cross Road Bridge 
Replacement Project, RDS 05-05, the Public Works Department released a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) 
inviting consulting archaeological firms to provide Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act 
coordination, including data recovery and construction monitoring services in connection with the subject project. 
The Request for Qualifications stipulated that the Oakville Cross Road Bridge Replacement Project is funded by 
the FHWA HBBR (Highway Bridge Replacement) program.  
 
On March 18, 2014, The Napa County Board of Supervisors awarded Agreement No. 8086 in the amount of 
$230,025 to Garcia and Associates of San Anselmo, California to implement the Cultural Resources Data 
Recovery Plan for the Oakville Cross Road Bridge Replacement Project, RDS 05-05. This amendment clarifies that 
this project is funded by FHWA funds and formally incorporates California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) 
Local Assistance Procedures Manual provisions. 
 
This amendment does not change the agreement amount of $230,025. 

 

SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS 

None 

CEO Recommendation:  Approve 

Reviewed By: Bret Prebula 
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